
 

 

Jordan School District 
MINUTES OF BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

January 9, 2024 
 
The Board of Education of Jordan School District met in study and closed sessions on Tuesday, January 9, 
2024, beginning at 4:01 p.m. at JATC South (Board Conference Room), 12723 S. Park Avenue (2080 West), 
Riverton, Utah. The sessions were also provided electronically via YouTube. 
 
STUDY SESSION 
 
Those recognized or signed in as present: 

Tracy J. Miller, Board President 
Niki George, Board First Vice President, via electronic connection 
Darrell Robinson, Board Second Vice President, arrived at 4:04 p.m. 
Brian W. Barnett, Board Member 
Lisa Dean, Board Member 
Bryce Dunford, Board Member, arrived at 4:26 p.m. 
Marilyn Richards, Board Member 
Anthony A. Godfrey, Superintendent 
John Larsen, Business Administrator 

 Michael Anderson, Associate Superintendent 
Paul Van Komen, BVKTS Law 
Carolyn Gough, Administrator of Teaching & Learning 
Travis Hamblin, Director of Student Services 
Matt Alvernaz, School Safety Coordinator 
Scott Festin, Consultant, Planning & Enrollment 
Kaye Rizutto, Dual Language Consultant, Teaching & Learning 
Chris Richards-Khong, Staff Assistant, Teaching & Learning 
Lisa LeStarge, Administrative Assistant 
Robert Conder, AV Department  
 

President Miller presided and conducted. The Board of Education met in a study session to discuss the 
following: 
 
A. Portrait of a Graduate Update 
 

President Miller gave an update on the development of Portrait of a Graduate, sharing information with 
the Board about progress made thus far. She said Education Elements used community input for 
creating the Portrait and the next step is developing a Strategic Plan.  
 
Darrell Robinson arrived at 4:04 p.m. and joined the meeting in progress. 
 
Ms. Miller shared the Strategic Planning Timeline and announced another Design Day on January 25, 
2024 where objectives will be refined and mission, vision, and values statements created. She explained 
five pillars of focus were drafted using community feedback: culture and 
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Bryce Dunford arrived at 4:26 p.m. and joined the meeting in progress. 
 
Mr. Alvernaz explained the following safety protocols and the emergency circumstances in which each 
would be needed: hold, secure, lockdown, avoid/deny/defend, evacuate, shelter, and reunification. He 
said communication to parents, students and staff following a drill or emergency must be accurate and 
should be timely. He noted additional resources can be found at https://schoolsafety.jordandistrict.org or 
https://iluveuguys.org/The-Standard-Response-Protocol.html. 
 
Travis Hamblin stressed the importance of clear, concise, and consistent communication in a drill or 
emergency. He thanked local municipalities, fire departments, and law enforcement for their partnership 

https://schoolsafety.jordandistrict.org/
https://iluveuguys.org/The-Standard-Response-Protocol.html
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It was decided that staff will move forward in creating potential boundary change options where DLI 
survey information could be overlayed and Dr. Godfrey said the District would work to balance class 
sizes as the DLI program grows. Ms. Rizutto will submit the State DLI application and was encouraged 
to find a well-qualified teacher for the first grade program.  

 
D. Review of Administrative Policy D200 Philosophy of Instruction 
 

Dr. Godfrey said he had previously discussed a possible revision to Policy D200 with Board members. 
The policy requires advance notification to parents when guest speakers come to class. A suggestion 
was made to also require advance parent notification when guest speakers at assemblies are not 
employees of Jordan District. 
 
Board members agreed with this addition, but requested a slight wording change to the draft version. 
The revised policy will be brought to the January 23, 2024 Board meeting for a vote. 

 
E. Board Meeting Calendar 2024-25 
 

Board members reviewed a draft of the 2024-
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 President Miller reported that Joint Legislative Committee (JLC) meetings will begin this Friday at 11:00 
a.m. at the Granite District office. Dr. Godfrey said the agendas will be posted on the superintendent 
website at www.ussaut.org and there will be an virtual meeting on Thursday nights where Board 
members can track the progress of legislative bills. Board members will receive a link for this meeting. 
 
President Miller gave a reminder about the Jordan Education Foundation Donor Appreciation Luncheon 
on January 31, 2024 at 11:30 a.m. She said the Board is one of JEF’s biggest donors. 
 
Lisa Dean said Salt Lake County Parks & Recreation is requesting cooperation in advertising the “My 
County Rec Pass” that will be available to all students, ages 5-18.  
 
Tracy Miller, Utah School Boards (USBA) 

http://www.ussaut.org/



